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It´s been a crazy few months and we´ve been super excited to share with you all 

that God has been doing on the field. We could finally sit down and write this report 

so I hope we can cover it all and if we can´t we will add on to the next newsletter  

 

PRAISE GOD:  
So many things to praise Him for but one specific moment we feel is a very special 

one to celebrate & we would like to share with you all. In the past few years we´ve lost a few of our youth for a number 

of reasons, but 2 months ago, one of these youth that had gone astray and recently came back. She got involved with so 

much dark magic and some other different things that all we could do for her was to pray and never stop loving her.  2 

months ago she showed up to church with her boyfriend & has been coming to every church service since then. She had 

been in contact with one of our youth and his testimony made her realize she needed to go back to church and restart 

her own relationship with God. She knew this person when he was in the world and was getting to know him now as a 

Christian. She could not believe how much he had changed in his life and when she asked him why he changed and how 

he changed so much, he responded, “It’s all Gods doing in my life!’. Her boyfriend came to know Christ and is now 

being discipled by Thiago. It is so good to see God working in these peoples’ lives and to see that there´s still hope for 

those that are lost. 

 

 PURITY GROUP/MISSION TRIP:  
  WOW! So we had our Conference on “Pornography” and sexual immorality and it was a SUCCESS!! We had over 100 

people in attendance, even some people came from out of town. We invited a ministry group from the city of São Paulo 

called “Ministério Vida Pura” (Pure Life Ministries) to come and speak on this subject and words cannot describe how 

amazing everything was. Witnessing people of all ages going to the altar and realizing how much they need Christ and 

how serious this subject is was a huge experience not just for them but for us as well. The fact that this sin can destroy 

not only you personally but also your relationships/family lives was a huge eye opener. We ask you to continue praying 

for this Ministry and our group here in Caragua as we continue fighting against this sin of sexual immorality and 

especially for the leadership because as we know, it is not an easy task to keep everyone in check while also facing our 

own the spiritual battles. We have decided to implant this ministry inside our church and open it to all ages, 

teens/youth/men/women. Pray also for this process as we organize this new ministry within our church. 

 

  Now….the Peru Mission Trip! Time is getting closer for our trip and we are super excited for that. We have done 

many fundraisers and we were able to buy everyone’s tickets! PRAISE GOD!  We will continue raising funds until our 

departure for the costs of expenditures while in Peru. WE ARE VERY CLOSE!!! Our church has always received 

missionaries and their help which has been such a huge blessing and also a learning experience by their example. This 

trip is so exciting for our group because now they feel like its their turn to give back and serve another missionary.  

We pray and hope that this is just one of many trips we are going to take, giving the opportunity for more people to 

participate in the future. Please pray for the safety of our trip as we join up in Peru with a small group that will be 

coming with Bro Gary and the Weideners from USA. Also, that we may fulfill every detail of service that God has for us 

on this trip and that we may do everything for HIS HONOR AND GLORY! 

  

 NISHIKAWA NEWS:  
 As you all know Heather and I have 3 kids and this year we had to make a decision about the school situation for our 

oldest son Ryan. He was in a Brazilian school for over 5 years but as he grew older, he began to feel bothered by 

certain things he was seeing and felt the weight of being surrounded by people who did not have the same Christian 



principles we taught him at home. He came home in tears many times and begged us to open a grade level for his age 

in our own Christian school. Unfortunately at this moment we aren’t able to do that at our school, (something that we 

are still working on) so we decided to home school him using a Christian program from the States and He is LOVING IT! 

 He is able to do his school work in our office at the school while we are working. A HUGE BLESSING!!!   

 

SCHOOL:  
 This year we have been able to make many changes in our school to better organize everything. We continue 

growing and are praying for the opportunity of our own building soon! For now we have two separate buildings; one for 

nursery/preschool & the other elementary. We cannot wait to be able to join everyone together in the same property!  We 

also have many families visiting our church and some have already been baptized and become members. GOD IS GOOD ALL 

THE TIME!   

 
PRAYER REQUESTS: 
 -Financial help for the building of our own school. 

 -Continued prayer for our high school/college group as many are fighting spiritual battles. 

 -Pray for our Mission Trip in July 2018 

 -Prayer for safety & protection of our school. (no break-ins) 

 -Continued prayer for our family as we organize our time between worship ministry, youth ministry, school 

ministries, Discipleship, and family time. 

 
      OUR NEEDS: 

 
We finally decided to finish our house remodel this year so we can accommodate more of our youth, ministry 

events and also to finish what we started 3 years ago  so we´re in a process to take out a loan here in Brazil to be 

paid off in 5 years in the amount of $15.000,00. This will allow us to finish everything in the inside and outside of our 

home. If you feel compelled to help us with any amount in this remodel feel free to contact us via email 

relient_k50@hotmail.com or our sponsored church treasurer@cypress.org and we will direct you in how you can help. 

 

 God has blessed us with wonderful friends & families in the states and we just hope you all know how much your 

kind words and encouragement mean to us! Being a missionary is wonderful and fulfilling, but it can be very 

overwhelming at times. When we receive a little message full of scripture or encouraging words from our brothers and 

sisters in Christ, it is truly humbling and just reassures us that God is always near! Thank You to all who take a little bit of 

time to send us those special messages. We truly cherish each word!     

 

 -Thiago & Heather Nishikawa  
 
 

Special thanks to the following churches/individuals for their support   

*Cypress Baptist Church, Sacramento CA *Clovis MBC, Clovis CA  *Southside Baptist Church, Star City AR  *Jay 

and Lisa Weidner  *Jeffrey & Jona Adkins *Cathy & Greg Sanders *Cameron Abe *Haley Kniesel * Cody 

McWillians * 
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